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August 18, 2008

Dr. Melissa Howard

Recovery Division, Room 600

Response and Recovery Directorate

Federal Emergency Management Agency

Washington, DC 20472

Dr. Howard: 

This letter is in response to the revised FEMA Snow Assistance Policy (Docket FEMA-2005-0005). Comments are provided below:

1. Record Snowfall – The use of “record or near-record snowfall” data is a concern in many areas. For one, if a county experienced a record snowfall 60 years ago of nine feet and have now had a storm with 7 feet, they are not necessarily facing the same conditions. Population increases and infrastructure changes can create a more serious disaster today than the one that occurred in the past. Additionally, seven feet of snow may cause the same damage to a community as nine feet, but because a record snowfall exists that is higher than 10%, they do not qualify. Finally, the method of using record snowfall data tends to increase the threshold over time. Each time a new record is set, the threshold for assistance has also changed, making it more difficult for communities to receive assistance when it is most needed. 

2. Snowfall Criteria – This policy tends to treat all snow as equal. A community may only have two feet of snowfall, but if you add 100 mile an hour winds to the equation, many citizens could be trapped under 10 to 15 feet of snow by the time the storm ends. Wind is a critical component of winter storms, greatly changing the nature of the problem, and should be considered more heavily. Additionally, wet spring snow can cause much more damage to infrastructure due to weight than a colder, drier snow. Only focusing on snow depth has numerous difficulties for communities that experience true blizzard conditions that shut down the entire area, including white-out conditions, blowing and drifting snow icing over roadways, ice buildup on power lines, building collapse, etc. Therefore, it is recommended that FEMA consider more than just snowfall data when determining whether a community meets the threshold for a disaster. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the FEMA Snow Policy revisions. 

Lori R. Hodges

Director of Emergency Management

Park County
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